Dear Editor,

We have now submitted our revised Invited Manuscript according to the comments we
received.

We note the peer review report has not raised any concerns about the manuscript.
In the revised version we have made a number of typographic corrections.
We have made appropriate use of abbreviations throughout the manuscript as instructed.

We note under the “Science Editor’s comments” you have attached the context of an email we
previously sent to the Editorial Office.

We note the Editor-in-Chief’s comments have not raised any concerns about the manuscript.

We have created and provided two figures, as recommended by the Editorial Office.

Many thanks for your king consideration.
On behalf of the authors

Vasileios K. Mavroeidis



